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26th April 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,
IMPORTANT UPDATE ON PENALTY NOTICE FRAMEWORK FROM 19th AUGUST 2024
The amount of a penalty notice will increase for all penalty notices issued from 19th August 2024.
The criteria for the issue of a penalty notice will be 10 sessions of unauthorised absence in a 10-week period. 
In a 3-year rolling period there will be a 2 penalty notice limit to the same parent for the same child.
· The first penalty notice issued in respect of the pupil will be charged at £160, reduced to £80 if paid within 21 days. 
· The second penalty notice issued to the same parent in respect of the same pupil will be charged at a flat rate of £160 if paid within 28 days.
· A third penalty notice will not be issued to the same parent for the same child in this rolling 3-year period and an alternative legal sanction will be given, this may include prosecution in the magistrate court.
If you have already applied for leave of absence that will take place after 19th August 2024 the penalty notice will be charged as above.
Part payments and payment schemes are not in operation for penalty notices, you must pay the full amount within the timescale set out above.   
You can continue to apply for leave of absence in term time, you must inform the head teacher at the school of the circumstances for the leave of absence detailing any exceptional circumstances. 
The head teacher will decide based on the information you provide in your request whether the leave of absence will be authorised and will write and tell you the decision.
Applications for leave of absence can be obtained from the school office or our website www.hartburn.org.uk. Once completed please arrange for requests to be sent in good time wherever possible.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The local authority code of conduct for the issue of penalty notices will be updated prior to 19th August and will be available on Stockton-on-Tees Council website, a link will be added to the school website.
Yours sincerely,

Mrs Park
Head teacher
  


[image: Prince Regent footer.jpg]

Hartburn Primary School is part of PRINCE REGENT STREET TRUST
Company Registered Number: 11474011 | CEO: Julia Armstrong 
C/O Hartburn Primary School, Adelaide Grove, Hartburn, Stockton-on-Tees, TS18 5BS
Tel: 01642 425116| Email: admin@princeregenttrust.co.uk
www.princeregenttrust.co.uk
	
image1.emf

image9.jpeg
school
achievement award
epariment o educaion nd skl




image10.png
Butterwick
Hospee Care





image11.png
©

Skills Builder
Brouse hurard




image12.png




image2.png
RIGHTS
RESPECTING
SCHOOLS

unicef @

UNITED KINGDOM

‘ SILVER - RIGHTS AWARE




image3.png
SCHOOL
MEMBER




image4.jpeg
R

Healthy Schools




image5.jpeg
school
achievement award
epariment o educaion nd skl




image6.png
Butterwick
Hospee Care





image7.png
SCHOOL
MEMBER




image8.jpeg
R

Healthy Schools




image13.jpeg
PRINCE REGENT STREET TRUST
C/O Hartburn Primary School, Adelaide Grove, Hartburn,, Stockton-on-Tees, TS18 $BS
Tel: 01642 391728/646001 | Fax: 01642 646002 | Email: julia.armstrong@princeregenttrust.co.uk

www.princeregenttrust.co.uk




